

# Kino Bay Knews

Club Deportivo www.kinobayclubdeportivo.com December 2016 Published by Club Deportivo; Apdo 84,83348, Bahia de Kino, Sonora, Mexico

(662) 242-0321

The Prez Sez...



by Francine Bailey, President

kinojimfrancine@yahoo.com (662) 242-1348

Welcome to December and the start of the holiday season, welcome back to all of you who returned to Kino during November and to those of you who will be returning during December. Thank you to so many of you who are paying the annual membership fee as soon as you arrive. This assists our staff's bookkeeping. The yearly membership fee of \$96.00 USD is due by January 1, 2017.

At the November Board of Directors' monthly meeting, the Board unanimously passed a motion to make our fiscal year October 1 - September 30 in order to coincide with Club Deportivo's season and keeping our books.

To those of you who missed the first ever Kino Fest Chili Cook-off on November 11, it was a well-attended event, which included 16 tables of members' cuisine. The head of tourism, Alberto Hernandez, was very happy with the turnout for Club Deportivo. He has plans for an even bigger event next year. Thank you to all who supported this Club Deportivo event in Kino Viejo.

This is a reminder that the Club storage yard is available to Club members and also to non-

continued on pg 2



by Mark Tracy - Rescue One

thecafguys@aol.com (662) 242-0548

Hello Kinoite's, Happy Holidays to all! As we begin to enter the high point of the winter season here in Kino remember to utilize the resources that Club Deportivo provides you. This includes using VHF Channel 24 in an appropriate and considerate manner. For those of you new to using radios be aware of the standard radio hailing model of: "Hey You... It's Me!". An example would be: "Rescue 1, Rescue 1... Play Time" or "Real Deal, Real Deal... Fish'On". Also, remember to check your channel setting, volume control and only then key the transmit button, take a breath and Hail the party you wish to contact using the standard radio model mentioned above. Once they respond to your Hail then immediately request they move to another "Talking" channel such as 12 or 14. Keep in mind that channels such as 12 and 14 are "Line of Sight" and have difficulty working in areas such as hilly terrain, the back side of islands and inside certain dense structures. If all this sounds new or foreign to you feel free to contact me to answer your questions. If there are several folks with questions I would be happy to arrange a "Radio Operations Class" to bring everyone up to speed. Just contact me with your group size and we'll set a date.

continued on pg 2





by Mark Tracy - Rescue One

continued...

continued..

members. It is a secure, locked area next to our Club building and is available to access during Club hours. Starting in December, Club Deportivo is running a special, if you sign-up to store your RV, boat, or vehicle for 6 months, or more, the first (1<sup>st</sup>) month will be only \$1.00 USD. So you will get 6 months for the price of 5 months + \$1.00. What a deal!

Wishing safe journeys to those of you who are traveling to the States to spend the holidays with family members. Hurry back to Kino, we'll miss you while you're gone. fb

Merry Christmas and Happy Hanukkah

iFeliz Navidad! Y iFeliz Hanukkah!

#### **CLUB DEPORTIVO WANTS YOU**

Club Deportivo's Membership Meeting in February also includes our yearly election. There are two positions still needing to be filled for the slate of nominees: 1st VP and Director of Meals. If you are interested in either of these positions, and I hope you are, please contact the present Board members who hold these positions, Mark Tracy and Sharon Chapman OR call the chair of the Nominating committee: Gloria Brandt or talk with one the members of the nominating committee: Shauna Smith, Craig Gresham or Matt Curtis. Club Deportivo is successful because of the many volunteers it takes to run the Club as smoothly as it does and without the volunteers we would not be able to offer the many events and activities of which all of you enjoy.

SO, WITHOUT YOU THERE IS NO CLUB.

My time as 1 V.P. / Chief of Rescue One is coming to an end as of February, 2017. I will not be seeking reelection. The nominating committee for board positions is currently looking for interested members to take up reins and keep Club Deportivo moving forward in service to our members and the community at large. If you need more information about Rescue 1 or any other available position please contact any of the Board of Directors, any of the Nominating Committee or myself. The nominating committee members include Gloria Brandt, Craig Gresham, Shauna Smith and Matt Curtis. We appreciate your interest. I'm certain you'll find your participation as rewarding and memorable of an experience as I have.

In the short term, we're looking for Volunteer Radio Operators to fill in so our staff members can have time off to celebrate the holidays with family and friends. We need to cover Christmas Day and New Year's Day holidays for them. If you have an interest and availability please contact Filiberto, Betty or myself. We can provide training or a quick refresher if you need it. Thanks, in advance for your assistance!

Stay Safe,

Mark Tracy

1 VP / Rescue One

242-0548

"Rusty Nail" on Ch. 24



### **Indoor Activities**

Laurel Hakim, Director

glhakim@prodigy.net.mx (662) 242-1193

WOW!!! if you snooze, you lose....great fun at Club Deportivo's Friday Night Social Hour!!! On November 18th, it was 'DRESS AS A SONG' Over twenty folks dressed and kept us guessing! The judges, John Stevens, the master of song hosted and judged along with Linda Harris and Glenda Maud..they had to make tough decisions as members dressed questioning everyone! Thanks to the judges!! The winners were: 1st place...

"THREE BLIND MICE".... Joe & Regina

Hudacho, LeeAnna Dructor

2nd place...."WHERE HAVE ALL THE FLOWERS



GONE".... Carolyn Martine...



3rd place...."LEADER OF

PACK".... Sheila Kristjan. All "Songers" were so



creative and entertaining as they paraded in front of the judges!!! Thanks to John Stevens for making it happen!!

The usual exercise continues, where can you get this opportunity to stay fit?? Just by joining the Club!! And, of course, the Club has Bingo on Mondays at 1:30 and Trivia the 6th and 20th of December... Social Hour theme for December is "YOUR FAVORITE SPORT" gear and as usual prizes will be awarded!! Who is your team? What is your sport? That will be at the December 9th Social Hour!

Look forward to seeing you at our Social Hour! Laurel

### Fresh from the Kitchen

Sharon Chapman, Director

**Sharaechap@aol.com** (662) 242-1040

November started with a bang: including the emergence of an old favorite in Oktoberfest (hopefully Penny & Steve will return next year!! and the recipe for that awesome potato salad will be included in next month's newsletter) and Sheila & Tavi stepping out with a brand new meal in the Cabbage rolls. Many thanks to our hard working, fun loving organizers and their crews: Francine/Jim Bailey, Penny/Steve Lucas, Nancy/Mark Tracy and Sheila/Tavi Kristjan.

Also a big Thank You to our sponsors: Carolyn Kinsman/Perry Wilkes, Barb/Les Pope, Francine/Jim Bailey(two dinners), Sandy/Don Dalton, Carol/Ron Wikel, Mugs/Craig Vernon, Diane/Les Keute, Kaye/Tom VanHee, Judy/Bill Kidd and Nancy/Ron Leetch.

As is evident by my thanks, it takes a lot of sponsors to make a successful meal program. Sponsors are still needed for one breakfast and one dinner in January. Please consider filling an empty sponsor slot on the meals schedule posted at the club. Your club and I thank you! Sponsors do not buy tickets for the meal they are sponsoring, that is included in your sponsor fee. Also the sponsors have a table reserved for them, just look for the Reserved for Sponsors sign on the table to find your seat. Plus dinner sponsors receive two bottles of wine for their table and dinner sponsors always have the best view for after dinner entertainment!! Quick get to the sign-up sheet!!! The club has begun a new sponsor bookkeeping program. Please pay your sponsorship before or at least during the month of your meal. Thanks .Breakfast sponsorships are \$200 for the full meal or \$100. for half. Dinner sponsorships are \$600 full meal, \$300 half meal and \$150. for a guarter meal.

Here's our list of DEC meals:

Sunday DEC 4 Pancakes, eggs & bacon organized by returning chefs Nancy/Ron Leetch, sponsored by Marcia/Mickey Peddie & Dale Kemmerer

Saturday DEC 10 Christmas turkey dinner (a little early this year in hopes of catching members before their holiday pilgrimage north) prepared by Anne Stern and yours truly. Sponsored by Rogene/Fred Mahaffey, Gayle/Mike Lenihan, Darolyn/Erwin Perry and Phil Hahn.

Sunday DEC 18 Breakfast, a new menu of Waffles, fruit & sausage organized by the Dos Palmas Chefs, Sponsored in full by Bev/Pat Akins

Thanks to everyone who brought turkeys for the Christmas dinner.

Reserved tables at the dinners are always available for 500 pesos. Reserve your table at the office and pick your table location on a first come first served basis. Reserved tables for you and your friends allow you freedom to roam the room to socialize without worry of finding seats to accommodate your group.

I am always seeking dinner entertainment. If you have an idea or suggestion please get with me.

I invite every member to come and enjoy the meals and bring a guest; it's an easy and fullfilling way to support your club. As always please buy your dinner tickets as early as possible.

In remembrance of MJ, our good friend and former C.D. kitchen meals director, I am including her recipe for Classic Carrot Cake.

#### **MJ's Classic Carrot Cake**

2 C sugar

2 C flour

1 tsp salt

2 tsp ground cinnamon

1/4 tsp ground nutmeg

1 tsp baking soda

1-1/2 C vegetable oil

4 eggs

3 C grated carrots

1 C chopped walnuts or pecans

Spray tube/bundt pan with pam (or 9x13). Heat oven to 350. Combine all ingredients but carrots and nuts. Blend well. Add carrots and nuts incorporating by hand. Bake for 1 hr. 15 mins.

Cream Cheese Frosting

8 oz cream cheese1/4 C softened butter 1 C sifted confectioner's sugar 1/2 tsp vanilla ext.

5 carrots = 3 cups more or less

Merry Christmas! See you at meal time!

### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2016-2017**

PRESIDENT: Francine Bailey
1st Vice President: Mark Tracy
2nd Vice President: Brent Henderson
Secretary: Maggy Becker
Treasurer: Joan Fairweather

#### **DIRECTORS**

Bar: Carolina Navo Communications: Debbi Donis Indoor Activities: Laurel Hakim Kitchen: Sharon Chapman Maintenance: John Nicola Outdoor Activities: Bill Chisholm Reporting Period: October 11 to November 24, 2016

Note: Missing dates normally mean that the wind contributed to boats not going out to fish. I have a NEW email if you can send me any fishing news or pictures: <a href="mailto:lyncurt0@gmail.com">lyncurt0@gmail.com</a>

**10/11-12 NIGHTWINGS** trolled from the Slot to Deadman without any strikes, then jigged within a quarter of a mile of the south end of Turner. There were numerous marks on the sonar up current of the reef, mostly from the bottom to half way up in the water column, in water from 120 to 60 feet deep. Fishing was consistent drifting and jigging for yellowtail, with some sierra, bonito and skipjack also caught. Best colors were blue and white Mack, angry squid, and chrome and blue. On the 12th, same routine, but got two bonito at Deaman trolling in 90 to 100 feet, then a few sierra and bonito off the south end of Turner. Most yellowtail and bonito were caught jigging in 100 to 155 feet after finding fish marks on sonar hanging up off the bottom. Other boats were trolling the same area and up past the Pyramids without a lot of success.

10/13 EL SUENO caught 5 yellowtail and limits of bonito trolling at Turner.

10/22 EL SUENO and HILL BILLY YACHT went to Turner in calm weather for limits of bonito, some skipjack and sierra and up to 6 yellowtail trolling with pink and red head Rapala types.

10/24 EL SUENO returned to Turner and trolled up 4 bonito,4 sierra, and 6 yellowtail.

**10/28 EL SUENO** trolled Turner for limits of bonito, 5 yellowtail, and a few sierra plus one really nice sardinera just off the rocks below the light house.

**10/29 SAND DOLLAR** fished Turner for limits of bonito, one yellowtail and limits of goldies and "mother-in-laws".

**10/30 CAST A LINE** fished from Eagles Nest up the west side of Tiburon for limits of sardinera and a few yellowtail, one of which weighed around 50 pounds (I saw it). **MANANA MAYBE** caught a rooster fish around 50# trolling near the Light House. **JAYHAWKER** caught limits of bonito, some sierra and yellowtail plus goldies, triggerfish, and rockies.

**10/31 SAND DOLLAR, GATOR BAIT** trolled around Turner for very slow catching. Jigging worked well for **NIGHTWINGS**, catching limits of yellowtail to 20#, and a few sierra and bonito in deeper water on the south reef of Turner.

11/7 SMART MOVE fished the south end of Turner, and caught limits of yellowtail and a few bonito and sierra jigging with the same colors mentioned above. EL SUENO, SAND DOLLAR, GATOR BAIT were trolling the same area for limits of yellowtail, and scattered sierra and bonito.

11/16 SAND DOLLAR fished Turner for limits of yellowtail caught fast retrieve jigging. BOMBERO also got limits of yellowtail at Turner, as did DAKOTA with 5 from jigging (plus one white sea bass, and RENEGADE. PERRYDIZE (had yellowtail and bottom fish) and HANNAH RYAN were also fishing in the area and probably had similar results.

11/19 COPY CABANA fished the Turner area for a nice catch of yellowtail and a 35# white sea bass, all on deep jigs.

11/20 JAYHAWKER, DAKOTA, and SAND DOLLAR all fished the Turner area on calm seas.

JAYHAWKER caught 2 limits of yellowtail fast retrieving jigs and four limits of bottom fish, while DAKOTA collected five nice yellowtail on the troll and one jigging plus 2 nice sardinera, assorted bottom fish and brought a 6 to 8 foot make to the boat before it broke off. SAND DOLLAR, COPY CABANA fished the Queen's Rock are and north casting to rocky shores for limits of nice "cabrillo"/sardinera/leopard grouper. SUZIEBELL had a good day jigging at Turner for yellowtail.

11/21 The winds came up after a calm start and the "catching" was off quite a bit from previous days. SUZIEBELL did get at least one yellowtail jigging at Turner. COPY CABANA tried Turner but had no luck there this time before the wind came up.

11/22 Started calm but winds came up strongly later in morning.

Sarda orientalis, or bonito have been a primary target so far due their limited availability and inconsistent appearances in the area in the past few years. They are a member of the tuna/mackerel family and look lie a typical tuna with a dark blue back and silver sides, marked with 8-11 horizontal stripes. They are similar to the less palatable skipjack, but do not have spots between the ventral fins and have much larger teeth than the "skippies". Bonito travel in large schools, often boiling on the surface and swimming down to nearly 500 feet (not around here) after baitfish. They are usually caught by trolling with Rapala like lures in pink, spotted minnow or red headed white or with live sardines. They may be caught jigging but not as consistently as by trolling. Bonito are popular with the canners, but also make fine sashimi or are good smoked, grilled or sautéed when fresh.



Bill Chisholm, Director

chisholmwd@gmail.com 662 242-0416

The inaugural bean bag tournament was held at the club over 3 days (November 15<sup>th</sup> to 17<sup>th</sup>) and by all accounts was a success with 20 teams of 2 participating. Don and Jo-anne White organized a committee with Sheila and Tavi Kristjan. The four of them combined with additional refs/scorekeepers John & Teddie Beaupre and Rick & Thelma Primeau helped keep all the participants in line. (Must have been a bit like herding cats but I am just guessing as I could not attend). Of course Carolina Nava arranged for the bar to be staffed so everyone stayed hydrated (very important humanitarian effort – thanks Caro). Sustenance was provided by The Hot Dog Man, Tia Marias (Chimichangas) and Maria Vargas (Red Chili Buritos). There is a good reason to go even if you don't play. And the winners were – 1<sup>st</sup> place was the Roebucks (Marg & Terry) followed by 2<sup>nd</sup> – the Burnams (Sandy & Robert). You know who to beat next year.

We have found some devotees of the art of Pickleball but are still looking for more players – We have found one court and there is room for a court on our driveway but the ultimate plan is to construct a pad for the court in the storage area just behind the palapa. We will pursue this more vigorously in the new year when I return.

There are no outdoor activities planned for December so use the time to refine your game (whatever that may be). Initial planning is underway for the next Goathead golf tournament on January 5<sup>th</sup>.

We will be returning to Kino at the end of December or the beginning of January. We definitely miss Kino every time it snows.

Hope to see everyone at the outdoor activities. Participate, cheer on your favorite team, eat drink and be merry for tomorrow – well anything can happen tomorrow!!

Merry Christmas, Seasons Greetings and/or Happy New Year – just enjoy.

Bill

Alcoholics Anonymous meetings are held every Sunday at 2:00 PM at Club Deportivo. All 12 step programs and those who have a desire to stop drinking are welcome.

### Club Deportivo's Membership Committee wants to remind you.....

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE By James and Bruna Burbidge Last Spring we left Kino with a handful of Club Deportivo brochures with the goal of leaving them at the various RV Parks between Mexico and Idaho. On our travels North and our return this season, we discovered that conversation with others in the various parks usually lead to "You're going to Mexico! Is it safe?" After we shared the "best kept secret in Mexico, (Kino Bay), we gave those interested a Club Deportivo Brochure and invited them to come visit. This seems a good way for our members to be Ambassadors for our Club. When you meet new comers in and around town, it's a nice gesture to invite them to Friday night social and happy hour. Let's do what we can to grow our membership. Remember, Club Dues are due January 1, to qualify to join in on Club activities. Lastly, what's better than a free raffle ticket? Winning it! Just wear your name tag Friday nights at the Club for Social and Happy Hour. James and Bruna Burbidge / Membership Committee







Caro Nava Bar Director c.l.nava@hotmail.com 662 212-4950

We are back on track on our club activities and we are now finally feeling the "chill" weather!!!

During the month of November we had several events covered by our bar, including four happy hours and the "Dress as a Song Night", our first and second dinners of the season, three Bingo sessions and a couple of Trivia nights, for the inside of the club. Outside, we had the Goathead Tournament, the Kino Bay DGC Don Webb Tourney and three straight days of Bean Bag Tournament, we had lots of fun, as usual.

I really appreciate our volunteers of the month, we had: Sheila Kristjan, Rick and Thelma Primeau, Craig Gresham, Diane Ackerman, Craig Vernon, John Nicola, Teddy & John Beaupré, Harold Becker, Len Colbert, Barb Kauz, Mark Tracy, Rick and Judy Hussey, Francine Bailey and Kevin Kronberg, I could never do the job without your help. Thank you also Fili, Betty and Raul for all your help, you rock!

Please sign up for volunteering at the club, you are the ones that keep us working, and also for "bar tending" class, we are setting a date soon. For lists of events feel free to check the calendar also posted at the club.

### In Memorium

**DERRAL LEE BECK**, *BEACH BUM*, passed away May 13, 2016, in Silver City, NM. Starting in the late 70's Derral spent thirty years living and fishing in Kino. Throughout his life he enjoyed working his business, Beck Construction, but when he wasn't working he was an outdoorsman; he loved fishing, ranching, hunting and guiding horseback trips through the wilderness. Derral is survived by a brother and sister, three children and many grandchildren and great-grandchildren.

**JACK MOON**, *QUARTER MOON*, 78 years young, left this earth in August at his home in Dos Palmas with his long-time novia by his side, Marisela Olguin. Jack was from Grand Junction, CO, he was a long-time resident of Kino and member of Club Deportivo. There will be a ceremony sometime in January to spread his ashes in the sea.

MARY JANE GIACOMINI, *SPARKLE*, passed away on November 7, 2016, in Ferndale, CA in her sleep unexpectedly. MJ & her husband, Mark, spent many years in Kino. They lived at Kino Bay RV Park and were members of Club Deportivo; where MJ held the position of Meals Director and co-authored the 2<sup>nd</sup> Edition of the Kino Kuisine cookbook. MJ spent her time cooking, playing golf, painting and spending time with friends. She will be remembered for her love of life, her infectious laugh and ever-present smile. Her husband, Mark, three children and many grandchildren, survives her. Remembrances may be sent to the family at: P. O. Box 373, Ferndale, CA 95536, MJ's family has requested, in lieu of flowers, donations may be made to the Ferndale Museum in MJ's name.

VERNON LESLIE BELL, *TINKERBELL* & ROSEMARY JANE BELL, *TINKERBABE* – Vern died Oct. 17, 2016 & Rosemary died Nov. 1, 2016

Tinkerbell and Tinkerbabe were long-time members of Club Deportivo and spent many winters in Kino, fishing and gathering shells on the beach. Vern got his name, Tinkerbell because he loved fixing things and building, Rosemary spent some of her time painting and working on different crafts and kept the family laughing throughout the years, with stories she told of their adventures. They lived for many years in the Show Low area spending the last of their years in Silver Lake Estates, AZ. They are survived by two sons and two daughters, 14 grandchildren and 22 great-grandchildren. Private condolences may be sent to www.owenslivingstonmortuary.com

**RICHARD LEWIS COPELAND,** *GRAPEVINE*, died on Nov. 16, 2016, in Granger, WA, surrounded by his loving family. Dick was a long-time winter resident in Kino and member of Club Deportivo. He lived at KBRV Park. He loved Kino and even when he wasn't able to return, often asked about Kino and wanted to hear the "happenings". He had many friends in Kino and will be greatly missed. Those wishing to sign Dick's online memorial book may do so at: <a href="https://www.funeralhomesmith.com">www.funeralhomesmith.com</a>

**DALE DANSEY** of Savona, British Columbia, passed on November 12, 2016, of ALS. Dale was a 25 year resident of Kino and a long time Club Member and spent many years co-organizing the KLK children's Christmas Gift giving. Dale was well known for her vibrant love of life. She will be missed here in Kino.

**ALLEN WARTHAN,** *EZ AL*, as we go to press, we have been notified that Al Warthan, EZ AL, of Dos Palmas, passed away on November 28th. We will post his obituary in our January Issue.



# Kino Ladies Klub



SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM: This amazing program is currently paying for 31 high school students in Kino Viejo. We are now accepting donations for the next semester. Because the peso to US dollar exchange rate keeps changing, the committee has decided to reduce the price of each scholarship that is paid in US funds. The cost to support one student for one semester will be \$100.00 US this year, down from \$120.00 US. However, this year the price for each student for one semester has increased from 1500 pesos to 1700 pesos. If you are interested in paying for a specific student, we will find one for you or you can get the name of a student to us that you want to support. All students must fill out an application and be accepted by the committee by meeting two requirements. One, being a GPA of 80 or better and the second, be willing to donate 3 hours each week at one of the two elementary schools. Once a student is accepted into the program they will continue until graduation or until they fail to meet one or both of the requirements.

This program is run completely on donations, we hope to be able to add new students to this program and that number will be determined by the amount of donations received. We look forward to hearing from you.

Any questions can be answered by any of the following committee members.

Diane Ackerman, Chair (242-1374): Judy Hazen, Treasurer (242-0618);

Mari Evans (242-0519), Sparkie MacVeigh (242-0328), Jacqueline Sinnett (242-0562) : Norma Veazey (242-0236)



**Upcoming events with the KINO LADIES KLUB:** The annual GOLF TOURNAMENT, RAFFLE AND LUNCH WILL BE THURSDAY, DECEMBER 8TH. Sign up to do golf, come to take your chances with getting your lucky ticket for the great raffle items and enjoy a great lunch of 'sloppy joes'. Raffle tickets and raffle items will be displayed at Social Hour on December 2 and on Thursday December 8. All pesos you give go to buy Christmas gifts for all the elementary age children. Lunch will start about 11:00 (depending on how the golfing goes!!!)

Kino Ladies Klub next lunch is December 13. Lunch is at Jorge's at 1:00 and you will be notified about your pre-lunch gathering at 11:30

Please let Martha (242-0524) or me, Lauren (242-1193) know if you will be attending, have any questions or need more information. Thanks.... Laurel, President KLK



### LIBRARY NEWS

A big thank you goes out to all of you that have brought donations to our Library. Some of our shelves are "bursting" with new books, DVDs and puzzles so in the coming weeks we will be adding even more shelving. Thanks again.....and keep 'em coming!!

Sandie Burnam, Librarian

### BINGO...BINGO...BINGO

Even though our player count so far in November has been a little skimpy we're still having fun and making great payouts.....for example \$300 pesos or more for a regular Bingo and \$900 pesos or more for the blackout. And the Club has greatly benefited from both sessions.

We have new slider cards plus new games and also a Kino Ball. At the beginning of each session a ball is selected at random and is designated the Kino Ball. If someone Bingos on that number they win the Kino Ball Pot which \$200 pesos is added to each session. The Pot is currently at \$400 pesos and will grow each session.

We're playing every Monday (please check your calendar for exceptions). The full bar opens at 1:30 and games begin at 2...bring your friends...come join the fun and have some FREE POPCORN!

Your Bingo Bandidos....Sandie & Robert Burnam, Barb Kauz and Marg Babiuk

### Here's the sched for Bingo this season -

DEC. 5, 12, 19

JAN. 2, 9, 16, 23, 30 FEB. 13, 20, 27

MAR. 6, 13, 27 APR. 3, 10, 17, 24

Starting on Nov. 7th all Bingo sessions will include

- 1. KINO BALL One ball will be pulled before the games begin and will be designated the KINO BALL you get an extra \$200 pesos.
- 2. We'll have at least two new games.

### THE FOLLOWING ARE FIRST RESPONDERS

	Call Name	<u>Telephone</u>
Dr. Dale Kemmerer	Sunrise	242-0079
LaDonna Bender	Ridge Runner	004-662-268-3185
Butch Geier	Boat Jockey	242-0679
Carl Overcast	Overcast	242-0735
Mark Tracy	Rusty Nail	242-0548
Jim Wilson	El Pato	KBRV space #174
Nancy Barchef	Red Kayak	Islandia
Margaret Roebuck	Nighten Gale	KBRV space #3
Shauna Smith	ZonaShauna	242-1177
Jennell Stephenson	Sand Dollar	KBRV space #144

Please clip and post for easy reference in an emergency!



## December 2016



Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	ı	Thu	]	Fri	Sat	
		•	<b>♣ ♣</b>		KBDGC Chet Hattenberg Tournament	•	<b>⅔</b> ²	3	3
Egg & Pancake Breakfast		Z	6 🌦 🏂	. 7	KLK Golf Tournament		9 Meeting	Christmas Dinner	)
11		KLK Meeting	13	14	15		A 16	17	7
Waffles/fruit/ Sausage Breaakfast		19	20		<u></u> ♣ [7] 22	1	<b>₹</b> <sup>23</sup>	Christmas Eve Club closes at noon	
25 Christmas	<b>♣ Æ</b>	26	27	28	A [7]	<b>(</b> )	<b>3</b> 0 <b>3</b> €	Club closes at noon. New Years Eve Party 8 P.M.	
8:15 Weight &Stretch  9:15 Ladies Bocce  1:30 Bar/2:00 Games		9:15 Ladies Putt Putt 9:15 Walking Aerobics 4:30 Bar/5:00 Game		9	9:00 Reader's Group 9:30 Line Dancing		8:15 Resistance Band  8:15 Yoga		
				<b>*</b>	5:00 Social Hour			5:00 Bar Opens	